
 

Dear Rev.Lim, 

We have just returned from a funeral service for Dr. Samuel Noordhoff. He was a missionary 

to Taiwan for 40 years, and worked at MacKay and Chang Gung Hospital. His work included 

repairing cleft palates for many children and adults. There were many articles in the 

newspaper about his work, and also on the PCT facebook page.  It was a nice service and it 

was so good to see so many friends from Taiwan. There is a plan to have a memorial service 

in Taipei in January. I've attached a photo of Taiwan missionaries, Judy Estell, Lucy Noordhoff 

and myself.  

Thank you for your letter and Christmas check. We found we can not cash the check because 

it was not signed. Not sure if we should return this check or what would be best to do.  

Again thank you and waiting your reply. 

 

(Revs.) Alan Beagley and Jeanette Beagley-Koolhaas 

 


